
 

 

 

 
June 28, 2023 

 

 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 

State of New York 

Public Service Commission 

Office of the Secretary 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223 

 

RE:  Case 14-M-0224 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to Enable Community Choice 

Aggregation Programs.  

 

 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

            The following tariff amendments, issued by The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a National Grid NY 

(“KEDNY” or the “Company”), are being filed as proposed modifications to bring the Company’s gas tariff into 

alignment with certain provisions specified in the January 19, 2023 Order Modifying Community Choice 

Aggregation Programs and Establishing Further Process (Order) issued by the New York State Public Service 

Commission (Commission) in the above case number.1 

 

    Third Revised Leaf No. 138.57 

    Third Revised Leaf No. 138.58 

    Original Leaf 138.58.1 

 

    To P.S.C. No. 12 – Gas 

 

    Effective: November 1, 2023 

 

 The tariff revisions are necessary to bring the current provisions of Rule 39.20, Community Choice 

Aggregation (“CCA”) Program into alignment with the following modifications as provided in the Order: 

 

a) The removal of the privacy screen requirement with respect to data provided by the Company to the 

requesting municipality or CCA administrator;   

b) The following additional customer data will be provided to the requesting municipality or CCA 

administrator: bill cycle, period code, tax-exempt status, and a dual-meter indicator; and 

c) A reference to the newly required dispute resolution process as specified in the Order. 

   

  

 The Company requests a waiver of the newspaper publication requirements in Public Service Law 

§66(12)(b), as the tariff amendments only directly impact municipalities and CCA administrators under the 

Company’s CCA Program and a notification to such municipalities and CCA administrators will be made prior 

 
1 This filing is made pursuant to the requirements set forth in the Order.  As such, KEDNY, pursuant to 16 NYCRR §61.10(c), does not 

believe Commission approval is required to file the proposed tariff leaves during the suspension period in Case 23-G-0225 and 23-G-

0226.  Assuming, arguendo, such approval is required, KEDNY respectfully request the Commission accept the proposed tariff leaves 

for filing in accordance with 16 NYCRR §61.10(a). 

 

Melissa Barnes 

Manager, NY Gas Pricing 

 

 Received: 06/28/2023 



 

  

  

to the proposed effective date of this filing. Included is a proposed form of Notice of Proposed Rule Making for 

publication in the State Register pursuant to the State Administrative Procedures Act.   

 

  Attachment 1 contains the Company’s redlined tariff leaves showing where the changes have occurred. 

 

 If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned at Melissa.Barnes@nationalgrid.com.  Thank 

you for your attention to this matter. 

        

Sincerely, 

 

          /s/ Melissa Barnes 

 

          Melissa Barnes 

          Manager, NY Gas Pricing 

 

 

 

 

 

              

 

 Received: 06/28/2023 


